THE UNIVERSITY OF WARWICK

Minutes of the Meeting of the MRP Full Team
held at 2.15 pm on Tuesday 26th June 2007
Present:
Geoff Lindsay (Chair)

Ruth Ayres, Sue Bennett, Alan Brown, Marie Garnett, Sue Law, Robert Lindley, Nikki Muckle, Eve Uhlig
Apologies:
Mark Childs, Gillian Hundt, Kate Hughes, Paul Blackmore,
In attendance:
Jenny MacDonald
14/06-07
Minutes of the Meeting held on 21st February 2007

The minutes of the meeting were approved.
15/06-07
Matters Arising

REPORTED:

(i) Geoff Lindsay reported that he had not been able to notify ESRC of changes in project staffing, but Nikki Muckle confirmed that this was not necessary.  
(ii) Sue Law reported that the support of the M1/M69 network for the next phase of the project had been sought (item 11/06-07 refers).
RESOLVED:
(i) That Geoff Lindsay would determine whether ESRC undertake Phase Two evaluations on behalf of the projects and would report back at the next meeting (item 12/06-07 refers)

(ii) That Robert Lindley is to circulate evaluations of the ARCISS workshop to the Full Team (item 13/06-07 refers).
16/06-07
Feedback from the Project Reference Groups and Regional Seminars
REPORTED:
Marie Garnett reported that 2 Regional Seminars had taken place at Leicester and Loughborough Universities, and that an Early Career PRG has been convened at Warwick.  A further seminar was due to be held at Nottingham University on a date to be agreed in the autumn term.
A copy of the slides from these seminars were circulated.  The seminars generated a lot of interest and discussion.  Participants had agreed that the areas identified (managing people, managing the research process, managing multiplicity and professional development needs) were the most relevant ones.  
A document summarising additional points arising from the PRGs and Regional Seminars was circulated.

A number of points had arisen from these events:

(i) It is important to have a clearly identified project manager.  A number of tasks and qualities accompany this role.
(ii) There is a need to agree ways of communicating, between the team members and with external bodies.

(iii) There can be conflict between working as a group and as an individual academic.

The Loughborough group has prioritised the Professional Development Needs as they appear on pages 7 and 8 of the slides.  This will now be tested with a larger sample.

The issue of collaborating and communicating within a team was discussed.  At the start of a project there needs to be a strategy for the sharing of knowledge between team members.  The role of the team members also needs to be clear, eg is the role of managing to be spread out amongst various people in the team with each taking responsibility for set tasks?
Eve Uhlig circulated a grid that summarised her findings on working collaboratively, which the team found very helpful.

RESOLVED:

It was agreed that the priority for taking this project forward was to focus on effective collaborative working.
REPORTED:

Marie Garnett reported that it had not been possible to arrange mid- and established-career Project Reference Groups as the individuals concerned had not been available on the suggested dates in July.
RESOLVED:

It was agreed that;

(i) Researchers from the Faculty of Social Sciences will be invited to a discussion forum.
(ii) Emails will be sent to the Project Reference Group members enquiring about their continued involvement in the project.
(iii) If it is not possible to reconvene the PRGs, phone interviews will be arranged with individuals to log critical incidents.
(iv) MRP team members will approach colleagues in their own faculties/departments to generate extra participation in the project if required.
Geoff Lindsay asked the team to be mindful of the time available for data collection within the project when arranging these activities.

17/06-07
Development of Resources
REPORTED:
Materials will now be developed and tested out with participants at the project events during the coming 18 months.  In mid-August Marie, Sue Law, Ruth, Mark and Eve will be meeting to identify the priorities.
Marie Garnett reported that Leicester University are working on a project on Developing PI’s and Warwick has been invited to join their steering group.  Leicester have also suggested that Warwick could publish the MRP materials on their project website.  Leicester’s website included interactive materials and downloadable case studies.
RESOLVED:

The Team agreed that it would be acceptable for MRP materials to be published on the Leicester University website providing they were suitably identified, eg with the MRP logo.  It was suggested that the projects could be cross-linked.  
Nikki Muckle reported that she was involved in organising the 2008 ARMA conference.  There would be the opportunity for the MRP team to be involved in this conference.

18/06-07
National Links
This item was covered within the previous items.
19/06-07
Evaluation
REPORTED:

All members of the MRP Team confirmed that they have received the questionnaire.  Marie Garnett reported that so far 3 completed questionnaires have been returned.
RESOLVED:

Team members who had not returned the questionnaire would be sent a reminder.

20/06-07
Any other business

There was no further business.
21/06-07
Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be held in November on a date yet to be agreed.  The options are 12th, 13th, 27th, 28th and 29th November.
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